
 

 

We were privileged and 
h o n o r e d  t o  a t t e n d 
anniversary celebrations for 
both the Guard and 20th Air 
Force. These very meaningful 
e v e n t s  h i g h l i g h t  o u r 
professionals and remind us 
how very fortunate we are to 
have the support and 
protection that they provide 
on a daily basis. None of us 
can dispute the value of 
highlighting these very 
meaningful events and 
making sure that they are in 
the forefront. Their job is a 
thankless one and they do it 

so very well for our benefit. 
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 AFA Remains Busy This Season!   

We were honored and truly pleased to 
recognize the Wing Protocol Office for 
their continued assistance throughout the 
year. These elite professionals are the 
world’s greatest team, and they support 
the Air Force Association in an 
unbelievable manner. They are there for 
us at the drop of a hat, and do a 

phenomenal job. They make us look so  

Scholarship Dinner Held 

 

 

 

It was truly a pleasure to fulfill our 
Warren Spouses’ Club Scholarship 
obligation. We served an absolutely 
superb and unique culinary Greek Dinner 
to the generous purchasers of this dinner 
and feel certain they enjoyed our 
heritage, not to mention the liquid 
refreshments. This initiative that benefits 
our children with scholarships to the school 
of their choice is a great source of pride 
for us all. We are so very proud to be a 
part of it. We thank Brig. Gen (Ret.) 
Stephan Pappas and his wife Kay for 
opening their beautiful home for this 
event. We also express our appreciation 
to Greg and Tara Pappas for their 

assistance. 

 

 Thank You Protocol!  

   Guard and 20th 
Air Force 

Anniversaries 

What a phenomenal summer/fall this 
has been. As you wade through this 
newsletter you will see how very busy 
we were and how proud we are of 
our extraordinary accomplishments. 
We can be justifiably proud of our 
many challenges and overwhelmingly 
successful activities we not only 
sponsored but also supported. I am so 
very grateful and appreciative to 
each and every one of our members 
for the talent and expertise they so 
generously offer on a daily basis to 
insure we are the best of the best. 
We seem to have accomplished the 
impossible and continue to look for 
more challenging avenues to support 
our military. 

 

AIR FORCE ASSOCIATION 

    COWBOY CHAPTER 357 

               ….the force behind the force 

very good. We were pleased to 
host them for a luncheon in their 
honor  and to  express  our 
appreciation. We could not be 

nearly as effective without them.  

THANKS FOR ALL YOUR 

EFFORTS!!! 

 Christmas Toy Drive  

The AFA Cowboy Chapter has 
initiated a new program and will be 
furnishing toys for children of 
deployed personnel. Please mark your 
calendar and endeavor to pick up a 
toy while you are out shopping. 
Alternatively, we will  be happy to 
accept a donation in lieu and will shop 

for you.  
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 Armed Forces Day Banquet 

 

 

AFA National President Craig McKinley and AFA Rocky 

Mountain Region President Gayle White present the 

Annual Chapter Teacher of the Year award to Mr. Mark 

McIlvain of Jessup Elementary School. (photo courtesy USAF) 

Our Armed Forces Day Banquet was nothing less 
than an overwhelming success. We were 
privileged and honored to have General (Ret.) 
Craig McKinley as our guest speaker. He gave a 
superb presentation to a packed house at the 
Holiday Inn, attended by our top-level civilian 
and military leadership, not to mention many of 
our community partners who purchased tables 
and hosted Airmen to attend the function. 
 
We extend our sincere appreciation to Craig 
McKinley, President, Air Force Association, and 
Gayle White, Rocky Mountain Region AFA 
President, for their assistance in honoring our 
awardees. We are so very proud of all the 
nominees and award winners and know they 
appreciate our support.  
 
The Utah Chapter 235 annually hosts the 
Scowcroft Award Presentations. This year, due 
to budget constraints and duty commitments, the 
awardees were unable to travel to their 
recognition events. However, as fortunate as we 
always seem to be… the awardees were from 
F.E. Warren Air Force Base! We congratulate 
MSgt Tim McCulloch, 20th Air Force, and MSgt 
Jason Schamel, 90th Missile Wing, for capturing 
these prestigious national awards. 
 
The 2013 Pitsenbarger awards were presented 
to SrA Corey Rucker, 90th Missile Maintenance 
Squadron, and TSgt Thomas Robinson, 90th 
Maintenance Operations Squadron. (see page 4 
for more on our Pitsenberger Award Winners!) 
 
We also presented our local scholarship to 
Cadet Kyle Bybee and our national scholarship 
to Cadet Benjamin Westley. We were also 
honored to once again recognize Lt. Col. Rod 
Peoples, our State Teacher of the Year, and Mr. 
Mark McIlvain, our Chapter Teacher of the Year. 
This was obviously one of those evenings we will 
all recall for many years to come. Thanks to 
everyone who made this evening a resounding 
success! 

The 90th Missile Wing Honor 
Guard does a superb job of 
starting our banquet off on a 
great foot. We are so proud to 

have them! (photo courtesy USAF) 

What an honor to have our 
National AFA President, Craig 
McKinley (Gen. Ret.) give our 
keynote address. (photo courtesy 

USAF) 
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 Out and About 
 

 

Wyoming Adjutant 
General, Maj. Gen. Luke 
Reiner, introduces Gen. 
Craig McKinley (Ret.) at 
the Armed Forces Day 
Banquet on May 17, 

2013. (photo courtesy USAF) 

Wyoming Senator 
Mike Enzi gives his 
thanks to the military 
as he addresses the 
crowd at the Holiday 
Inn for the Armed 
Forces Day Banquet. 

(photo courtesy USAF) 

 AFA COWBOY CHAPTER PRESIDENT, 

IRENE JOHNIGAN IS HONORED 

It was the most emotional and special 
part of our annual Armed Forces Day 
Banquet. Col. Christopher “Boots” 
Coffelt invited his troops in attendance 
up to the front of the room at the 
Holiday Inn. Col. Coffelt then 
presented a surprise award of merit 
to Chapter President Irene Johnigan. 
The award was to recognize Irene’s 
myriad accomplishments and 
outstanding contribution to the U.S. Air 
Force. No one is more deserving than 
“Miss Irene” - and we were all so 
proud to see her untiring efforts 
lauded in such a way. We will forever 
be indebted to our friend Boots for 
making this happen before he left 
command of the 90th Missile Wing. 

Col. Christopher Coffelt 
assembles his troops. (photo 

courtesy USAF) 

AFA Chapter 357 President Irene 
Johnigan is presented with a 
medal and a citation 
commemorating her contributions to 
the U.S. Air Force. (photo courtesy 

USAF) 
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SrA Sharon Palmer and TSgt Andrea Jordan are 
presented Pitsenbarger awards by Col. (ret) Carol 

Holland. (Photo courtesy Capt. Rusty Ridley)  

 Aerospace Education News by Col (ret) Carol Holland, VP Aerospace Education 

Pitsenbarger Awards 

Four enlisted graduates of the Community College of the Air 
Force received $500 Pitsenbarger Awards this year. TSgt 
Thomas Robinson and SrA Corey Rucker received their 
awards at the Armed Forces Day Banquet in May. TSgt 
Andrea Jordan and SrA Sharon Palmer were honored at the 
October Air Force Anniversary Banquet.  
 

Tech Sergeant Thomas Robinson is a Senior Weapons 
System Controller with the 90th Maintenance Operations 
Squadron where he is a Team Chief, Instructor, and Senior 
Maintenance Controller. He earned his CCAF Associate’s 
degree in Electronics Systems Technology. He is working 
toward a Bachelor’s degree in Information and Computer 
Science / Networking and Security through Park University. 
 
Senior Airman Corey Rucker is assigned to the 90th Missile 
Maintenance Squadron and works as a Facilities 
Maintenance Team Chief. He earned his CCAF degree in 
Mechanical and Electrical Technology and is working toward 
a Bachelor’s degree in Computer Information Systems from 
Park University. 
 
Tech Sergeant Andrea Jordan coordinates the Government 
Purchase Card program for the 90th Contracting Squadron 
and serves as the alternate Squadron Superintendent. She 
holds two previous CCAF degrees in Human Resource 
Management and Business Administration. Her current degree 
is in Contracts Management. She is working toward a 
Bachelor’s degree in Management through Webster University 
and later plans to pursue a Master’s degree. 
 
Senior Airman Sharon Palmer is assigned to the 90th 
Medical Operations Squadron and works as a Dental 
Technician. She is the NCOIC for Infection Control. She earned 
her CCAF degree in Dental Assisting and is working toward a 
Bachelor’s degree in Sociology from American Military 
University. 

AFA Chapter 

Award 

AFROTC Cadet Kyle Bybee is the 2013 
recipient of the $1,200 chapter 
scholarship. Cadet Bybee comes from 
Cheyenne and is a senior at the University 
of Wyoming, where he is majoring in 
Business Management. He is also an Airman 

in the WYANG. 

AFA National 

Award 

AFROTC Cadet Benjamin Westley 
received a $100 savings bond, certificate 
and medal as the 2013 AFA National 
Award winner. Cadet Westley comes from 
Estes Park, CO, and is a senior at the 
University of Wyoming. He has been 

selected for an RPA pilot slot. 

Colonel (Ret) Carol Holland attended the ROTC 
graduation ceremonies and presented our 
scholarships to the cadets. Carol has administered 
this program for many many years and does an 
absolutely superb job. The Cowboy Chapter is very 

lucky to have her in this position. 

ROTC Graduation 
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 Armed Forces Day Recognition at State Capitol  

It is extremely important that we mention the recognition 
ceremonies at the State Capitol on Armed Forces Day. Mr. 
Jim Wood, Chairman, Military Affairs Committee of the 
Greater Cheyenne Chamber of Commerce, spearheaded a 
ceremony that was second to none. It honored our active and 
retired servicemen and women in a phenomenal manner 
befitting their sacrifices and contributions to the defense of 
our country. We would like to express our gratitude to Jim 
Wood and his committee for a job extremely well done. 

Wyoming Military Department Adjutant General 
Luke Reiner, Governor Matt Mead and First Lady 
Carol Mead attend the recognition ceremony on 
Armed Forces Day at the Wyoming State Capitol 

(Photo courtesy Amy Richards, Townsquare Media)  

 American Veterans Traveling Tribute 

The AFA Cowboy Chapter was proud to sponsor 
and support the American Veterans Traveling 
Tribute as it arrived in Cheyenne. It was truly a 
tribute to our patriots and our willingness to seek 
recognition for our uniformed personnel. The 
tribute also honored the Wounded Warrior 
Project. We commend Bruce Brady and Jim 
Wood of the Military Affairs Committee of the 
Greater Cheyenne Chamber of Commerce for 
taking on this almost insurmountable task and 
bringing it to a great conclusion in our fair city. 

A portion of the traveling tribute - a replica of the 
Vietnam Wall, stands in Lions Park (Photo courtesy 

SrA Mike Tryon, USAF)  
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 Cheyenne Frontier Days  

As we move onto our next major event, it is difficult to find the words to 
express the pride, humility and honor that we felt as we honored our Chief 
of Staff, General Mark Welsh. As our Grand Marshal for Cheyenne 
Frontier Days, we had the opportunity to host him while he and his wife 
Betty visited our fair city. We co-hosted the reception in his honor at the 
Governor’s residence that was attended by (dare we say) most Cheyenne-
ites - and a superb time was had by all. We sincerely thank them for the 
honor. General Welsh’s presence in our city was underscored by our 
respect and humility for this consummate professional and we were proud 
to be in his midst. 

 

We were also privileged to attend a reception hosted by Colonel Tracey 
Hayes, the 90th Missile Wing Commander the following evening in her 
quarters. Unfortunately, the weather did not cooperate and the project 
officers were forced to find another venue to host the throng of people 
who attended. We cannot say enough about the versatility and capability 
of these project officers who quickly moved the event to Fall Hall. None of 
us were the wiser, nor did it deter from the phenomenal preparations. Our 
hats off to these professionals who have never found a stumbling block 
that they could not overcome. 

General Mark Welsh and his wife Betty join 
us for Cheyenne Frontier Days. Gen. Welsh 
served as Grand Marshal of the Daddy of 
’Em All Grand Parade on July 20, 2013. 

(Photo courtesy R.J. Oriez, USAF)  

 HAILS….. 

 AND FAREWELLS….. 
We are proud to welcome Colonel Tracey Hayes as the 
90th Missile Wing Commander. She has certainly 
earned her position and we are so very lucky to have 
her. We look forward to working with Colonel Hayes 
and offering any support she may need from us. Hers is 
a demanding job and we certainly appreciate her 
challenges. She has hit the ground running and seems to 
find no challenge she cannot overcome. We wish her the 
very best in her new position. 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to welcome Colonel Carl Jones as 
the 90th Missile Wing Vice Commander and Colonel 
Craig Allton, Commander 90th Security Forces Group, 
as they assume their new positions. They are not new to 
our area, as we have known them from past assignments. 
We are proud to have them on Warren Air Force Base 
and welcome them home to Cheyenne. We look forward 
to working with you both! 

We would like to take this opportunity to express 
the profound gratitude and appreciation of the 
entire local Air Force Association family to Colonel 
Christopher “Boots” Coffelt, the 90th Missile 
Wing Commander, who left us for bigger and 
better venues. We are unable to find the words to 
adequately thank Boots and Colleen Coffelt for 
the support and recognition they extended to us 
during their tenure here. He has been one of our 
strongest supporters. His guidance and leadership 
were invaluable to the successes our chapter has 
enjoyed. We will surely miss him and wish him the 
very best in his future endeavors. 

 

We are also saddened to say farewell to Colonel 
George Farfour. What a great leader and mentor 
he has been to us all! Even though he is not leaving 
the station, he is in a more demanding position that 
we hope will not take him out of our midst. We also 
wish him the very best. 

(Photo courtesy USAF)  
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that you do on a daily basis.  
 
I would remind you of our 
young people in uniform and 
in harm’s way. Please extend 
a helping hand when you can 
and reach out to them 
wherever and whenever 
possible. They are in untenable 
positions that require so very 
much sacrifice and commitment 
and their families share their  
 

THANK YOU TO OUR COMMUNITY PARTNERS!!! 

Executive Board 

Irene Johnigan - President 
Steve Smith - First Vice President 

Stephan Pappas - Second Vice President 
Gaylene Dizmang - Secretary 

Mary Thompson - Assistant Secretary 
Rich Ames - Treasurer 

Leslie Swidecki - Assistant Treasurer 
Mary Carroll - Executive Assistant 

VP Aerospace Education - Carol Holland 
VP Veterans Affairs - Dusty Thein 

VP Governmental Affairs - Pete Illoway 
VP Special Activities - Bob Farr 

VP Communications - Bob Johnigan 
VP AFROTC Affairs - Dan Clark 

VP Membership - Samantha Gardner 
VP Special Programs - Mary Ann Marek 

VP Fundraising / PR - Tim Joannides 
Chapter Chaplain - Fr. Peter Harrison 

 
Newsletter 

 
Editor In Chief - Irene Johnigan 

Publisher - Leslie Swidecki 

In closing, I would like to 
impart how profoundly 
grateful I am to each and 
every one of you who has 
taken the reins of our local Air 
Force Association and made 
us the superb group that we 
are. I would challenge anyone 
to find a group that is more 
dedicated, more committed, 
more innovative, and more 
willing to give of their time, 
talent and expertise to make 
us what we are today. I am 
proud to be associated with 
each and every one of you 
and thank you from the 
bottom of my heart for all 

 

AMERIPRISE FINANCIAL SERVICES 
BLUE CROSS / BLUE SHIELD OF WYOMING 

BOEING 
BOUQUETS UNLIMITED 

BURNS INSURANCE AGENCY 
CAPITAL LUMBER COMPANY 

CAPITAL WEST BANK 
CENTURYLINK 

CHEYENNE LIGHT, FUEL & POWER 
CHEYENNE PET CLINIC 

DYNO NOBEL 
EMBRY-RIDDLE 

FIRST CHEYENNE FEDERAL CREDIT UNION 
FIRST INTERSTATE BANK 

HALLADAY MOTORS 
HAROLD F. JOHNSON MASONRY 

HATHAWAY & KUNZ, P.C. 
HIGH WEST ENERGY 

THE HISTORIC PLAINS HOTEL 
HOLIDAY INN 

HOLLYFRONTIER 
JACKSON’S SPORTS GRILL 

JONAH BANK 
KIA OF CHEYENNE 

KUZMA SUCCESS REALTY 
MCGEE, HEARNE & PAIZ, LLP 

NORTHROP GRUMMAN 
PAPPAS & PAPPAS ARCHITECTS 

PETERBILT OF WYOMING 
PUMA STEEL 

RBC DAIN RAUSCHER 
SECURITY FIRST BANK 

THE SENTINEL 
SHAMROCK REALTY 

SPRADLEY BARR MOTORS 
TOM SEGRAVE STATE FARM INSURANCE 

TRADER’S PUBLISHING 
TRI-COUNTY NATIONAL BANK 
TYRRELL-DOYLE AUTO CENTERS 

WARREN FEDERAL CREDIT UNION 
WELLS FARGO BANK, NA 

WESTERN VISTA FEDERAL CREDIT UNION 
WESTGATE DENTAL CLINIC 
WYOMING BANK & TRUST 

WYOMING TROPHY & ENGRAVING 

é COWBOY CHAPTER PRIDE - 339 MEMBERS AND COUNTING! 

Air Force Association— “promoting public understanding of aerospace power and national defense.” 

 From President Irene’s 

Desk….. 

burdens to our benefit. 

We are so very lucky to have 
them and as I encounter them 
on a daily basis, I am 
reminded of the greatness of 

our military. 

   -  Irene  
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